
 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 
 

To: Metrolinx Board of Directors 

From: Steve Levene   
Chief Operating Officer, Rapid Transit  

Date:  June 27, 2024  

Re: Operations – Rapid Transit Quarterly Report  

This report provides an update on activity and key milestones in the Operations – Rapid 
Transit division over the past quarter. 
 
Asset Management Maturity – 2023-24 Wrap-up  
 
Metrolinx has been implementing a continuous improvement program to mature our asset 
management capabilities across four key pillars: asset information, asset management 
planning, reliability engineering, and maintenance delivery. A practical asset management 
maturity assessment tool and improvement planning process has been established to enable 
continuous improvement against these four core asset management capabilities. At each 
level, there is a progression of people, process, and tool requirements that enable asset class 
teams to progress through foundational building blocks to improve capabilities.  
 
Metrolinx has moved from a maturity of 37 per cent in 2022 to a maturity of 57 per cent at the 
end of fiscal year 2023-24, with a target of achieving 75 per cent maturity by end of fiscal year 
2026-27. Currently, Metrolinx has methods in place within each pillar, has teams building 
capacity to implement these methods, and is leveraging existing available data to drive 
decisions within each pillar. Better decisions are being made to intervene prior to failure and 
improve the reliability and safety of Metrolinx assets. 
 
Advancing the LRT Lines  
 
The Rapid Transit Operations Delivery & Safety team has been focusing on the well-being of 
staff, passengers and everyone who interacts with our systems. Our Eglinton Crosstown and 
Finch West LRT teams have been collaborating with Project Co’s teams to ensure the 
implementation of safe rail operating practices.  
 
As the projects have shifted from heavy construction to a functioning rail environment, with 
more vehicles now on the tracks for testing and commissioning, the emphasis has been on 
maintaining safety and efficiency. A thorough review of past incidents has been conducted to 
identify root causes and ensure that appropriate corrective actions and mitigations are in 
place. This process has confirmed that procedures are established and training programs are 
current. Continuous evaluation of these critical elements is ongoing.  
 
The Finch West Train Operating and Services Agreement (TOSA) was signed by Metrolinx, 
TTC and the City of Toronto in May 2024, representing a significant milestone in the program 
and a critical step towards revenue service. The agreement was led by the Rapid Transit 
Commercial Management and Legal teams, with close collaboration and support from across 




